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Council Completes the New Nott Oval Amenities 
 
The new Nott Oval Amenities Building officially opened on Friday 7 October. Last year Council 
allocated $650,000 for a new amenities building to replace the old dilapidated 1970s building.  
 
The new Nott Oval Amenities Building is modern, accessible and approximately twice the size of 
the former facility. 
 
Mayor of Camden, Councillor Lara Symkowiak, said the upgrade showcases Council’s 
commitment to local sport and recreation. 
 
“Council recognises how important keeping active is for many residents. Our LGA is growing, and 
we want to ensure recreational experiences are as user friendly as possible.” 
 
“Nott Oval’s most frequent occupant is the Narellan Rangers Soccer Club. With over 1,000 
members, it is one of largest clubs in the Camden area.” 
 
“To address the space and accessibility issues experienced at the Oval’s former facility, Council 
engaged in consultation with the Club to construct a new amenities building and associated 
improvements.” 
 
The project took place between May 2016 and October 2016. Features include: 
 

• Shower and change rooms 
• A Referees’ room 
• Store rooms for the Club’s equipment 
• A footpath connected to the Club’s building 
• A fully accessible ramp to amenities 
• Public toilets (male, female and unisex disabled) 

 
Nott Oval is located on Richardson Road, Narellan. For more information about this project, please 
call 4654 7777. 
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